HIGHLAND POLICE COMMISSION MEETING

November 11, 2021

The Highland Police Commission met in regular session. Commissioner Moes called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M., followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call: Commissioners Danko, Krooswyk,and Jurczak, and Slagle were present. Chief Hojnicki and Councilman Herak were also present. Attorney Reed was not present.

There were no public comments.

Minutes of the Oct 14, 2021 meeting were approved.

Approval was given to forward claims to the Town Council for payment.

Personnel

On a motion by Commissioner Danko and seconded by Commissioner Slagle the Commission on a viva voce vote accepted the resignation of Officer Andrew Germonprez to be effective 11-14-21:

Hiring

On a motion by Commissioner Jurczak and seconded by Commissioner Krooswyk the Commission on a viva voce vote approved the 6 month extension of the eligibility list until May 12, 2022. (Note- Commissioner Jurczak voted in the negative to extend the list).

On a motion by Commissioner Slagle and seconded by Commissioner Danko the Commission on a viva voce vote moved to amend the previous agenda regarding the No-Shave November.

On a motion by Commissioner Slagle and seconded by Commissioner Danko the Commission concurred to extend the No- Shave November until the end of December.

Business from the floor:

Commissioner Slagle read his resignation letter to the Commission hereby resigning effective 11-11-21 as a Police Commissioner.

Chiefs Comments:

Gloria Dei Church dropped off burgers, dogs, soup and chips for all.

The Highland Kiwanis made lunches and the Highland Key Club delivered them to the PD for the Officers.

Suburban Bible Church delivered cookies.

An anonymous lady dropped off some mini cupcakes for all.

Arlene & Rick Ruiz dropped off tamales chips and salsa for all stating they appreciate each and everyone at HPD

Received a call from Mr. Eastman complimenting Corp Norris and Ofc Sullivan for their friendly and courteous assistance in dealing with his thermostat issues.

Mrs Severa complimented Officer Vanni on his professionalism displayed towards her and the other driver of her recent crash investigation at Main/Plum Creek.

With no further business the meeting adjourned at 7:12 PM as recorded by LuAnn Stirling, Recording Secretary.